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Dear Parish Family,

Today we celebrate Trinity Sunday.  Today we celebrate our faith in three 

Persons in one God:  Father, Son, and Holy Spirit.   Today’s Solemnity 

teaches us all authentic love is self-giving.  “‘For God so loved the world 

that he gave his only Son, so that everyone who believes in him might not 

perish but might have eternal life’” [John 3:16].

Monday is Memorial Day.  Memorial Day is a day to remember those who 

gave their lives for our country. Our Memorial Day Mass will be at 9:30 

a.m.  Also, the parish office and the school office will be closed on Monday.

SUMMERFEST 2024 is next weekend, Friday, May 31-Sunday, June 2. 

Please check out all the bulletin announcements concerning SUMMERFEST 2024, which is our largest fund raiser each year.  Specific 

information regarding hours and schedules can be found at LFSummerfest.com.  Its success depends upon your support.  In the last 

several years, we have made quite a few improvements to the church building, the school, and the parish center, thanks to proceeds from 

the festival.   This year, we plan to use the funds raised to ensure the safety and well-being of our parish family and community by adding 

security cameras in and around the church, fostering a sense of unity and peace.

Here are some ways you can help make SUMMERFEST 2024 successful:

1. Please sell as many raffle tickets as possible.  Memorial Day gatherings are a good time to sell raffle tickets.

2. Please pick up your wristbands and wristbands for your family and friends whom you really believe will attend the festival

before the festival.

3. Please attend the festival with your family and participate in the activities of the festival.

4. Please invite and encourage everyone you know to attend and participate in the festival.  This includes your children,

grandchildren, parents, grandparents, uncles, aunts, nephews, nieces, cousins, neighbors, friends, co-workers.  Again, Memorial

Day gatherings are a good time to encourage attendance and participation in SUMMERFEST 2024.

5. Please pray for good weather for SUMMERFEST 2024.

6. Finally, thank you for all your support for SUMMERFEST 2024.  This includes Angie Mackell, the Festival Committee, all the

volunteers, all who sell or purchase raffle tickets, and all who attend the festival or encourage others to attend.

Wednesday is the Optional Memorial of St. Pope Paul VI.  He became Pope in 1963 and died in 1978.  He ordained Fr. Jim Farrell, me, 

and 357 others on June 29, 1975.  

Friday is the Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 

Please pray for good weather for SUMMERFEST 2024, and have a wonderful week.

We extend our condolence 

to Patrick and Erin Becker 

and their family on the death 

of Erin’s grandfather, 

Richard (Dick) Carroll, 
who passed away on May 

12 and whose funeral liturgy 

was celebrated at St. Christopher on May 20.  We extend our 

sympathy to Tony and Mandie Wade and their family on the 

death of Mandie’s sister, Dianna Bergdoll, who passed away on 

May 13.  Please keep all of Dick’s and Dianna’s family and 

friends in your thoughts and prayers during this difficult time. 

May God welcome Dick and Dianna into his eternal glory.  

Please welcome the following 

children who were baptized on 

Sunday, May 5, 2024:

• Odin James, son of

Patrick and Ashely (Black) Kippert

• Rosa-Marie Phillipa,

daughter of Ian Kinsey and 

Jennifer Lutes

Please welcome the following children who were baptized on 

Sunday, May 19, 2024:

• Bernadette Kathleen & Alice Ellen, daughters of

Patrick and Erin (Cohenour) Becker.
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THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

For the Week of   May 27 – June 2, 2024 
27 May Monday 

9:30 a.m. Msgr. Joseph Riedeman 

28 May Tuesday 

6:00 p.m. 8th Grade Graduation Mass – For the Intentions of 

the Little Flower Class of 2024   

29 May Wednesday 

5:30 p.m. Anna Cuoi Pham by Sam T. Chu 

30 May Thursday 

5:30 p.m. For the Intentions of the Martyne Family  

31 May Friday   

No Mass 

01 June Saturday – The Vigil the Most Holy Body & 

Blood of Christ   

5:00 p.m. For the People 

02 June Sunday – The Most Holy Body & Blood of 

Christ 

9:30 a.m. John Anthony Maio by Mary Ann Maio & Family 

6:00 p.m. Janet Commiskey by Paul Commiskey 

May 26 – June 2, 2024 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday  Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

Monday Memorial Day 

Parish Office Closed 

Tuesday Church 6:00 p.m. 8th Grade Graduation 

Wednesday Parish Center 6:00 p.m. Wristband Pick-Up 

Thursday Parish Center 6:00 p.m. Wristband Pick-Up 

St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Parish 

Grounds 

5:00 p.m. Summerfest 

Saturday St. Patrick 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group 

Church 3:30 p.m. First Saturday 

Devotions 

Parish 

Grounds 

3:00 p.m. Summerfest 

New Parishioner Registration after all Masses. 

Sunday Parish 

Grounds 

11:00 a.m. Summerfest 

The Adventuresome Group 

will meet on Wednesday, 

June 12 following the 11:00 

a.m. Mass.  This month we

will be heading to the

Knights of Columbus in

Shelbyville, IN for an all you

can eat Salad Bar Luncheon, sponsored by the Daughters of 

Isabella.  The cost of the luncheon will be $15.00.   Every type of 

salad you can imagine will be available for your eating pleasure, 

along with some fabulous desserts! We will carpool from Little 

Flower.  Please call Jeannie in the Parish Center, 317-357-8352, 

or email pclegg@littleflwoerparish.org if you plan on attending.   

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the 
following people who have requested 
prayers for various reasons:   

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, 
Jane Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark 
Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri 

(Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, 
Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda 
Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bob Lawless, 
Bobby Leszcynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally 
Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray 
Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes 
Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson. 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:  

Pat Nelis 

SouthPointe Healthcare Center 

4904 War Admiral Drive Room 604, Indianapolis, IN 46237 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane 
Anderson 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning. 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security Forces, 
Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of Liliana 
Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada. 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed and 
Cindy Wernsing. 

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of Velma Cecilio 
and brother of Edgar Santiago. 

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and Dora 
Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the Persian 
Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf. 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

Readings for June 02, 2024 

Corpus Christi 

Exodus 24: 3-8 

Hebrews 9: 11-15 

Mark 14: 12-16, 22-26 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/060224.cfm 
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

Your Gifts of Treasure 

Weekly Budget Goal    $  13,200.00 

Collection of May 18 and 19     $   6,500.10 

Electronic Contributions 5/13-5/17    $  9,045.64 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual     $  648,560.33 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget     $  620,400.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 YTD    $  28,160.33 

Home Improvement Fund 

March Contributions  $  2,670.00 

April Contributions   $  2,423.00 

May Contributions (to date)   $  2,297.75 

Roundabout Catholic Kickball 
When: Tuesdays starting June 4 

through August 6 from 6:45 p.m.- 8:45 

p.m.(not July 2)

Where: St. John Vianey Catholic

Church
(15176 Blessed Mother Blvd, Fishers, IN 46037) 

Who: Anyone ages 18-40 

Cost: $40 

Register at https://ologn.org/kickball  You can register as an 

individual, with some friends, or as a full team (max 12). Make 

sure to list names! 

SAVE THE DATE 

Vacation Bible School 

June 24 – 28, 2024 

6:30 p.m.-8:30 p.m. 

For children entering Pre-4 to 4th grade in the fall.  Spend 

the week making friends, playing, making fun crafts, and 

most of all seeing Jesus in everything we do!  

Save with Early Bird Sign Up with Paid Registration! 

If you register and are paid before June 3, the cost is 

only $15 per child or for a family of three or more 

$40.00.  After June 3 the activity fee will be $20 per 

child.  Register Early!   

Volunteers are needed to be leaders during VBS.  

Please contact the parish office at 317-357-8352, or 

email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org to register your 

child, or if you are interested in volunteering.   

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room 

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m. 

June 13 & 27 

July 11 & 25 

August 8 & 22 

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 

Over the next several weeks we will be featuring 

biographies of the speakers that will be at the National 

Eucharistic Congress in July. 

Fr. Michael Schmitz 

BIO: 

Fr. Michael Schmitz is the director of Youth and Young Adult 

Ministry for the Diocese of Duluth, as well as the chaplain for 

the Newman Center at the University of Minnesota-Duluth. 

Ordained in 2003, Fr. Mike now offers weekly homilies on 

iTunes and BulldogCatholic.org and has appeared in programs 

for youth and young adults through Ascension Press, as well as 

through regular short video messages on Ascension Presents. He 

is also the host of the popular Ascension podcasts Bible in a 

Year and Catechism in a Year. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

STAINED GLASS RAFFLE 

As you may know, the artist who donated his 
time, labor, and money in the past to create 
stained glass pieces for our festival raffle has 
retired and is no longer able to continue with 
this tradition.  We are very grateful for all of the 
hours of labor and travel he gave to our cause.   

HOWEVER, we are very blessed that TWO 
individuals have donated pieces back to us so 
that we may raffle them off. 

We have sent out an email with the picture of 
the glass and we ask that you forward it to all the people on your email 
list and also post to Facebook or other social media.  You are in NO way 
obligated to buy any tickets (but we would love it if you do). You are 
in NO way obligated to sell any amount of tickets.  All we ask is that you 
forward these to your contacts. With your help we can really help Little 
Flower to have another successful festival.  It will take just a few 
minutes out of your busy schedule. PLEASE help us to have another 
banner year! Please contact Angie Mackell at 
amackell@littleflowerparish.org if you will help. Thanks in advance for 
all your help. Watch for emails in the coming weeks. We keep you 
posted as to how we are doing with the raffle. 

Our neighborhood yard sales are a cherished tradition that 

bring together families and individuals from across the area. 

They provide an excellent opportunity for community members 

to declutter their homes, find new treasures, and most 

importantly, foster a sense of togetherness and community 

spirit. A detailed map and list of participating homes will be 

available on the day of the event at our Facebook 

page: https://www.facebook.com/LittleFlowerNeighborhood 

The Parish Center will be closed on Monday, May 27, in 

observance of Memorial Day. 

The National Eucharistic Pilgrimage began on 

Monday, May 19  from New Haven, CT on the Seton 

Route and will make their way to Indianapolis for the 

National Eucharistic Congress July 17-21.  St. 

Michael in Greenfield will host the pilgrims July 

12-14.

We have planned several public events during the 

time the pilgrims are with us and would like to invite 

you to attend.  Below is a schedule of events.  

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1,027

January- April 2024 500

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

May 1st-19th 2024 545

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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THE MOST HOLY TRINITY 

Summerfest 2024 

May 31, June 1 and 2 
Permit #002626 

RAFFLE!   Please do your best to turn in as many tickets as possible.  Extras are available at all the church doors.  The raffle has potential to bring 
money in from outside the parish and that is always very helpful.  We hope you will help us meet our goal! 

2023 raffle sales totaled almost 17,000.00.   Our goal this year is to sell at least as many tickets as we did last year.  This include all tickets sold prior to 
and during the festival. 

Total tickets sold as of 5/20/2024        $    6,545.00 
Same time last year         $    7,642.00 
Goal        $  17,000.00 

PLAN TO GET YOUR WRISTBAND 
Once again this year, those attending the festival will be required to purchase $10 in coupons prior to admittance to the grounds. 
These coupons can be used as cash any place on the festival grounds.  However, parishioners can bypass this requirement by securing 
and wearing one of our special festival wristbands.  If you have and wear this wristband, you can come and go as you please all 
weekend without the need to purchase tickets. 

You may obtain this wristband for yourself, for members of your family, or for friends after Masses this weekend, or at the parish office 
from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m., Monday thru Friday.   Also, for your convenience the parish office will be open from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, May 29, and Thursday, May 30. Please plan ahead and get your wristband…and find out who among your family and 
friends will attend so you can get one for them.   We do ask that you not pick up wristbands for others unless you are sure they will be 
attending. 

PRESALE RIDE TICKETS 
Presale tickets for festival rides will be available in church after weekend Masses this weekend.  Please plan to purchase tickets in 
advance, as they are less expensive for you and the percentage of profit for the parish is greater on advance sale tickets! You may also 
purchase advance sale tickets in the parish office from 9 a.m. until 3 p.m. Monday thru Friday. 

T-SHIRTS
Festival T-shirts ordered in advance will be available for pick-up after Masses this weekend. A limited selection of shirts will be 
available for sale at $14 each (YS-AXL), $17 (2XL), or $20 (3XL). 

SILENT AUCTION 
DONATE - Contact Elizabeth Mann (463-206-5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com) or Andrea Johnson (317-340-5292) if you can donate!  
REGISTER - Register now for this year’s auction at www.lfway.cbo.io.  The auction will be on display at Summerfest, but all bidding will 
occur via the mobile/online platform.  Visit the site now to preview items that will be in this year’s auction.  New items added daily! 

“LITTLE FLOWERS” PLANT BOOTH 
Donations are being accepted for the “Little Flowers” Plant Booth.  They are looking for potted plants and would appreciate them being 
marked with what they are and any care notes. You may drop your donations outside the parish center on May 30 or 31, or call Katie 
Baecher at 317-504-7937 for pick up.   Pick up will take place shortly before the festival. 

USED BOOK SALE 
Donate your used books to the festival!  You may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F). 

TIP BOARDS 
If you are willing and able to donate a higher-end bottle of spirits to be raffled off with our tip boards, please contact Kurt Schnell at 
317-340-4640 or zimmfan67@gmail.com.

IN NEED OF PLASTIC ICE CREAM TUBS 
Do you have spare plastic ice cream tubs with handles and lids?  We could use them for the strawberries at the festival.  If you can spare 
them, please bring them to the parish center during office hours or call Peggy at 317-357-8352 ext 106, and we will arrange to have 
them picked up. 

STRAWBERRY HULLING 
We need help hulling fresh strawberries for the festival. Please come to the school cafeteria on Friday morning, May 31, at 9:30 a.m. 
We have lots of strawberries and need your help. Bring a paring knife! 

SET UP 
Please mark your calendars for this Thursday, May 30 at 6 p.m.   Please bring a drill and/or an 8-foot step ladder if you can. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”

3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1
w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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